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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 13, 2007

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB308 by Deuell (Relating to disease control programs to reduce the risk of certain 
communicable diseases.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code as it relates to disease control programs to reduce 
the risk of certain communicable disease.

The bill would require local health authorities or other organizations operating disease control 
programs authorized by the bill to submit annual reports to the Department of State Health Services 
(DSHS). It is assumed that any costs to DSHS associated with implementing the provisions of the bill 
would be absorbed within the agency's existing resources.

Changes to Section 481.125, Health and Safety Code would apply only to an offense committed on or 
after the effective date of this Act.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2007.

It is assumed that a local health authorities or an associated organization would implement the 
specified disease control program only if sufficient funding is available. There would be minimal costs 
to prepare annual reports to the Department of State Health Services on the effectiveness of the 
program. There would also be costs associated with purchasing hypodermic needles or syringes, which 
would be offset by fees charged to participants in the program.
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